
DENILIQUIN NORTH PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PO Box 449, Deniliquin, 2710 

Phone: 0358811042   Email: deniliquin-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax: 03 5881 5086   Web Site: www.deniliquin-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Newsletter: Term 4 Week 10 (10/12/13) 

 

A Busy Week Ahead 

-Its All Happening 

Presentation Day-Wednesday 

A reminder that the school’s annual Presentation Day 

will be held at the Deni RSL tomorrow, commencing 

11am and concluding at approx. 12:20pm.  

To all students that take home an award-

congratulations! 

To those that miss out, but have tried hard to make    

themselves better– again-congratulations! Your      

Semester 2 Report card will no doubt reflect what a 

great year you have had.  

All parents/carers/relatives and friends are invited 

to come along! 

 

Principal’s Awards  

Last week’s champions are:  

 Chloe Manzin –working well in all areas 

 Harry Dudley—great work with intensive 

swimming 

 Jessica Hillier—being helpful in class 

 Jessica Smith—excellent attitude in 

class 

 Myles Amor—excellent improvement in 

Maths 

 Will Begg—setting a good example for his 

peers 

 Tom McCallum—for having a fabulous   

attitude to reading and writing 

FROM THE SCHOOL ON A HILL 

Gemma MacDonald and Trae Doidge   

celebrate their first GOLD award after 

last week’s assembly. Gemma selected 

highlighters and Trae some off-road 

racers from the prize box. Good one! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Date Event 

10/12 Semester 2 Reports sent home TODAY 

11/12 Presentation Day-11am at RSL 

12/12 Infants’ Xmas Concert-9:30am 

12/12 Grade 6 Farewell Dinner and Dance 

13/12 Churches-Xmas Presentation-11:25am 

17/12 Aussie ‘Idol’-1:45pm 

17/12 Kindie BBQ and DVD 

18/12 GOLD morning tea/ Final Day 

5/2/14 Students return (Grades 1-6) 

6/2/14 Kindergarten students commence 



Student Reports Home Today 

Once again, congratulations to all students that have 

endeavoured to improve themselves in some way,  

during the year.  

Each and every student that manages, ‘effort’ scores 

of 4 or 5, is an absolute LEGEND! 

 

Infants’ Xmas Concert-Thursday 

Rumour has it that a very special, red-suited guest 

might just be dropping in for the Infants’ Xmas   

Concert on Thursday. 

The concert begins in the school hall at 9:30am., 

and  all Santa-Watchers are welcome to attend. 

 

Grade 6 Farewell Dinner , Dance and DVD 

-Thursday Evening 

This illustrious event promises to be a fitting finale 

for a top bunch of kids, with a deeeeelicious cake, 

scrummy   dinner,   crazy DVD and disco fever, part 

of the  festivities. 

The show kicks off at  6pm and concludes 9pm. Grade 

5 students are invited to come along after the dinner 

concludes, at 7:30pm. 

Our appreciation is extended to  the organising     

committee for putting in the hard yards for our   

graduates. 

 

Combined Churches Xmas Pageant-Friday 

Combined Deniliquin Churches will present their Xmas 

pageant at North on Friday, commencing 11:25am. All 

welcome to attend! 

 

Aussie ‘Idle’ Talent Show-Next Tuesday 

Yes!-It’s back! -North’s Terrific Talent Show!-Aussie 

‘Idle’! 

Next Tuesday, commencing 1:50pm. Don’t miss it!-All 

welcome! 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

As the last week of school is upon us, students will 

not be able to book-up items, unless their account is 

in CREDIT. 

From Maureen 

 

 

Reminder-Kindie BBQ and DVD 

A reminder to parents/carers to return the 

‘Response Slip’ indicating numbers attending, as well 

as DVD order, for the big event at 5:30pm on      

Tuesday, December 17. 

We Value Values 

Well done to the following students who last 

week received awards for being top value at:  

‘Getting Along With Others’ 

 Ben Dunmore—playing and working     

happily with others 

 Shae Learmonth—always getting along 

with others in the class 

 Jack Gavel—being a friendly and caring 

student 

 Luke Learmonth—getting along with   

other students 

 Duncan Hughes—caring, friendly and   

positive student 

 Lily Marchant-being an inclusive class 

member who gets along well with others 

 Tom Learmonth—for being a caring and 

inclusive class member 

What’s New on the 

Website! 

This newsletter (in colour!) 

Canteen Roster 

Wednesday M Zrajko 

Thursday A Thomas   M Watson 

Friday J Barlow 

Monday J Frazer    

Tuesday S Mulligan   B Danckert 



 

Ultimate GOLD Morning Tea-Next Wednesday 

Congratulations to the following GOLD award          

recipients for term 4 (as  of today!). These clever 

students and their  parents/carers are invited to our 

special morning tea on Wednesday, Dec  18,  at 11am 

in the school hall. 

 Jarrod Bashford     

 Nash Suckling         

 Mollie Maher           

 Jemma Smith         

 Amy Weir 

 Eloise Ritchie 

 Alex Ritchie 

 Lillie Harford 

 Shae Learmonth     

 Abbey Hicks 

 Lucy Metcalfe 

 Kira Dickie              

 Ben Dunmore          

 Storm Duggan 

 William McKern 

 Stephanie Oakley 

 Tabitha Napier  

 Rosie North  

 Sophie Stringer 

 Isaac Suckling        

 Peta Thomas             

 Tom McKern            

 Brodie Barlow 

 Dean Macdonald 

 Isabel Auldist  

 Zara Lindeman         

 Lucy Pitt 

 Eliza Auldist  

 Lachlan Wilson  

 Max Caruso 

 Paraya Moore 

 Jazmine Kilpatrick 

 Chloe Manzin 

 Jack Murray 

 Marzahn Schoeman 

 Samantha Hughes 

 Charlie Paton           

 Reagan Behsman      

 Tomas Learmonth 

 Nathaniel Taylor 

 Darby Watson 

 Storm Barlow 

 Mitchell Hill              

 Trae Doidge 

 Gemma Macdonald 

 Phoebe Hicks  
 

ENROLMENTS AT SOUTH WEST MUSIC REGIONAL 
CONSERVATORIUM  
If you are interested in learning an instrument or singing 
then please contact SWM Regional Conservatorium.  
You can choose from guitar, ukulele,     double bass, 
mandolin, vocals, drum kit, brass, flute, piano,      
keyboard, violin/cello (via video conference) AND 
the Young Musicians Club.  
Lessons may be delivered at your school during 
school hours or after hours at 365 George Street, 
Deniliquin. 
ENROL NOW FOR 2014 START 
To secure a place in any of our programs for 2014    
contact our office immediately and   request an           
enrolment package. 
South West Music Inc 

Ph: 03 5881 4736 

Fax: 03 5881 5484 

Email: admin@swmusic.org.au 

 
Our Sympathies 

Our sympathies are extended to Megan Hunter and 

family on the recent passing of Megan’s grandfather. 

 

 

 

 Term Pointscore 

Team Pts  

CRAZY COWS 27 Pretty Puppies 
are looking 
good after  
another win 
last week. 

DARLING DONKEYS 22 

PRETTY PUPPIES 29 

PINKY PIGS 22 



The Rotary Club of Deniliquin Invite (your school) Commu-

nity to attend Carols In The Park 

Sunday, December 15th, at 7:30pm in the Waring Gardens 

Bring your rug or folding chair and join the fun. Enjoy    

being entertained by some of Deniliquins most talented 

performers including Bec Mills & Anthony Reeve, Anna 

Bowie, The Culls with Rachael K, Sing Australia, The Deni 

UKE Muster and many more. 

P.S. Santa just might make an appearance too!!!! 

 

Bowls try-Outs This Wednesday 

Running another try out session at Deni RSL Bowling Club 

this Wednesday at 4.30 in view of having to  cancel last 

week with the rain (especially at Deni North and Deni 

South PS’s because kids at those two schools were away on 

camp when we held our first try out). 

 

Monday 13th – Friday 17th January 2014 

K-2 Registrations at Salvation Army Hall 

3-6 Registrations at Uniting Church Hall 

From 9:20am      $2 per child per day  

9:30 – 11:30am each day 

Games ,Morning Tea, Singing, Story telling, Craft 

For more information contact:  

Priscilla Paul on 0428981605 or 

Pauline Allitt on 5884 6660  

A program organised and run by the Uniting Church mem-
bers for Kinder to Year 6 children 

All adults have completed Working with Children Safety 
Checks 

Deni Swimming Club 

Hi all, 

The end of the school year is almost here and we realise 

that you are all very busy getting reports and presentation 

days under way. We were wondering if we could bother you 

for the last time this year with a note for your newslet-

ters. This is about our annual Learn to Swim program in 

January 2014. We are always looking out for more instruc-

tors, so if any teachers, parents or high school students 

would like to come along and volunteer, instructions will be 

given, even if it is only for a couple of nights, it would be 

really wonderful to have some new faces come along. 

Please call Cheryl McMillan on the below number is you 

have any questions. 

Thanks and regards 
Annie Romanin 

Secretary 

Deniliquin Amateur Swimming & Life Saving Club Inc 

PO Box 497 

Deniliquin NSW 2710 

0438 811535 

Email: aaromanin@bigpond.com or den-

iswimclub@hotmail.com 
SISA Web Site: www.southerninlandnswswimming.org.au 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=004b4c43fc2a442eac9fed970c796f94&URL=mailto%3aaaromanin%40bigpond.com
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=004b4c43fc2a442eac9fed970c796f94&URL=mailto%3adeniswimclub%40hotmail.com
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=004b4c43fc2a442eac9fed970c796f94&URL=mailto%3adeniswimclub%40hotmail.com


MAGIC HOGAN-THE FLYING MOUSE 
A long, long time ago there lived a strange creature in the forests of   

Deniliquin. He flew around over the forest. He was a very magical        

creature that could fly. Hunters saw the strange creature and started 

firing paint-ball bullets at him.  

The creature was not injured, but he was so tired from ducking the paint

-ball bullets that he had to make an emergency landing right on top of a 

pink and purple jelly castle.  

Poor magic creature had to eat his way out of the jelly. He didn’t know 

that it was magic jelly that turned him into a flying mouse!  

Up he went again, and suddenly he saw a huge enormous pile of cheese. 

“Gi’ me, gi’ me, gi’ me,” he squeaked.  

Splat! He was so busy squeaking that he misjudged his landing and fell, 

Kersplosh, in the cheese. He ate his way out of trouble- what a hungry 

mouse he was! Now he had a belly full of jelly and a chin full of cheese. 

But wait- breakfast was not over yet!  

Just as he thought he would never eat again, he saw a huge watermelon. 

“Yummo!” he said, as he scampered over to it. “Yum, yum, and it’s all for 

me!”.  

But he had forgotten to take out the watermelon seeds. He started   

spitting watermelon seeds into the air.  

The last words people heard from him were… 

“Run for cover- it’s raining seeds”!  

What a silly rat!  

 By Dylan Bassett 

 

DENILIQUIN NETBALL ASSOCIATION REPRESENTATIVE TEAMS  

2014 
If you are aged between 10- 17 years of age before the 31/12/2014, you will be eligible to try 

out for the DNA Representative teams for 2014 which can include:  

11years/under 13years/under 15 years/under 17 years/under 

Tryouts will be held in early February 2014 and will be advertised in the Pastoral Times along with 

invitations being sent to all eligible DNA members. Please note that you must be registered with 

DNA Winter competition to be eligible for the squad. 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST FOR COACHING, ASSISTANT COACH AND GUEST COACHING PO-

SITIONS ARE ALSO BEING SOUGHT 

Contact: Christina Mildren President DNA 0428621198 


